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Attention:  Primary ESP Business Contact:

In May of this year, Pacific Gas and Electric Company implemented a “seamless move” process.  This process allows non-interval direct access and core gas aggregation customers to make one phone call to the utility to transfer distribution service and indicate whether they want their current ESP to serve them at their new address.  If the customer chooses to retain their current ESP at their new address, an e-mail is sent to that ESP.  The e-mail contains all the information necessary for the ESP to submit a DASR.

Effective December 12, 2000, Pacific Gas and Electric Company will begin to implement a new seamless move process.  The new process will automatically create a Connect Accept Response DASR within our customer information system and send an EDI or CMEP notification file, as appropriate, to the customer’s ESP.  This process is similar to the one currently in use by San Diego Gas and Electric Company for customers moving within their service area.  

To accommodate the format specified in your Trading Partner Agreement, sample EDI and CMEP notification files will be placed on the DES server for your use on November 27.  The layout of the EDI/CMEP record is attached for your information.  Should you have any questions regarding the sample files or the record layout, please contact Peter Labberton at (415) 973-4484.

We plan to roll-out the new process to our Call Centers and Division offices over a one-week period, tentatively from December 12 through December 28.  If all goes according to plan, all seamless move e-mails to ESPs will have been discontinued by December 28, and replaced with the EDI or CMEP notification.

In addition to increasing the reliability and volume of seamless move transactions, we believe this automated process will result in greater satisfaction and convenience for direct access and core gas aggregation customers moving within our service area.  Should you have any questions regarding the new process or the time-frame for implementation, please contact Mike Clarke at (415) 973-7455.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Alexander

cc:  tariff@ora.ca.gov
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